
                                                                                                        
BUCKMAN DIRECT DIVERSION BOARD 

 
 
George Rael 
National Nuclear Security Administration 
U.S. Department of Energy, Los Alamos Area Office 
528 35th Street, MS A316 
Los Alamos, New Mexico 87544 
 
March 11, 2009 
 
Dear Mr. Rael: 
 

Thank you for your continued support of the Buckman Direct Diversion (BDD) project.  We have 
appreciated the participation of both DOE and LANL staff in meetings with BDD project staff and 
consultants related to problems created by the Los Alamos National Laboratory’s (LANL) historical 
discharges and releases from waste disposal sites of radioactive and toxic waste to the environment. 
 
Although DOE, LANL and BDD project staff and consultants have spent significant time on technical issues 
related to environmental monitoring, we have started and now stopped efforts on a Memorandum of 
Understanding that would have addressed the issues raised by the BDD Board’s November 1, 2007 letter 
(Subject: LANL contamination of water resources in Santa Fe County).  Our understanding is that these 
negotiations on a draft MOU have stopped because DOE has now indicated their unwillingness to enter into 
an MOU on these issues.  Furthermore, it is our concern that this sort of delay will only serve to erode 
credibility and public approval of your programs in our greater community. 
 
The Buckman Direct Diversion Board requests that you immediately reconsider your decision and commit 
adequate resources and staff to a process that will result in a Memorandum of Understanding on these 
important issues.  We look forward to your written response before April 2, 2009.  Please contact Rick 
Carpenter, BDD Project Manager at 505-955-4206 if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
__________________________________ 
BDD Board Chair 
 
cc: Senator Bingaman 
 Senator Udall 
 Congressman Lujan 
 Congressman Heinrich 
 Congressman Teague 
 Governor Richardson 
 NMED Secretary Curry 
 DOE Secretary Chu 
 Los Alamos National Laboratory Oversight Committee, NM Legislature 
 Santa Fe House and Senate delegation, NM Legislature 

kyleharwood
Stamp












